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The first Pupil Governors meeting of 2022 took place in the library at 1pm. The 

meeting was chaired by Charlie, Charlotte, Florrie and Seth and was attended 

by representatives from each class. 

New Library Books Grant from St Stephen’s Church Trust Fund 

We talked about the £300 gift given by St Stephen’s church and how it was a 

great opportunity to buy new library books chosen by children from each class 

Actions: 

 Pupil Governors, Charlie and Florrie visited each class telling them that 

they have a £60 to choose any books the class would like in the library 

 Lists from each class were collected. 

 Mrs Hanratty and Mrs Morey to purchase the books chosen by each 

class 

 A list and photograph of new books bought sent to governors 

 A thankyou letter sent to the governors/ Revd Jax and the parish. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



New Playground Equipment 

Mrs Gwilliam told us that the government give every school in the country 

Sports Premium funding to improve PE in schools, and to encourage children 

to be more active and to try different sports.  

As playtime is a chance to be active, she asked us what playground equipment  

we would like and this will be funded by our Sports Premium funding . Ollie 

said that ‘balance boards’ were really great and would love to have some more 

of them. Charlie commented that the boards are fun because you can do tricks 

and they help with your balance on skateboards. Florrie suggested that the 

school should buy some small goals for the classes that don’t have their day on 

the astro, but have a football. New hoops and playground footballs were also 

suggested. 

Actions: 

 A mini working party from KS1 and KS2 to look at sports catalogues 

and make a list of items for play and lunchtime. 

 

Improve the ‘D’ Area 

Mrs Gwilliam told us that Mrs Hanratty would like us to come up with ideas to 

improve the ‘D’ area, the space outside Rowan Class, to make it a more 

welcoming and interesting place to use. Ollie came up with the idea of outdoor 

beanbags to make it more comfortable if you were reading there. Eliza said she 

thinks it would be lovely to paint the paving slabs to brighten up the area and 

maybe artificial plants or planted trees that don’t require much light. We 

talked about running a competition to transform the space. The competition 

could be open to every pupil, parent and member of our community. 

 Actions:  

 A team, to work with Mrs Gwilliam advertising the competition 

 A community appeal asking for suitable items such as plants and trees. 

 

The first meeting of 2022 was very successful and it was a fantastic opportunity 

to start the New Year with taking some action to improve our school! 

 



AOB 

 A discussion is needed about our Yeti idea to encourage a growth mind-

set 

 Please could we bring back THE GOLDEN BROOM AWARD for the tidiest 

classroom? 

 Issie gave a reminder that the Pupil Worship Team have a meeting with 

Rev’d Jax on Friday 14th January and for classes to send any collective 

worship or courageous advocacy ideas to her. 

 

Minutes written by Charlie and Florrie YEAR 6 

 

 

Below a photo of us at our first meeting! 

 

 

 

 


